
Louisburg can’t keep up with
No. 3 Ottawa in road loss

Louisburg junior Derek Frederick drives to the basket Friday
at Ottawa.
OTTAWA — Not much seemed to go right for Louisburg in its
first road contest of the season Tuesday at Ottawa.

The Wildcats went up against the No. 3-ranked Cyclones and had
a hard time getting going against one of the state’s better
teams. Ottawa scored 41 first half points and never looked
back as it handed Louisburg a 71-34 loss.

As if the loss wasn’t tough enough, the Wildcats had to play
without one of their leading scorers, Gavin Lohse, for more
than half the game. Lohse had to leave with an injury in the
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second quarter.

“Ottawa is a great team that played a close to perfect game
against us,” Louisburg coach Ben Doll said. “They shot really
well, played tough defense and did better than us on the
boards. Once we got down big, our shot selection got worse as
we tried to shoot ourselves back into the game and that never
works. Gavin getting hurt didn’t help either.”

The Cyclones shot 52 percent from the floor as they took a
22-12 lead on Louisburg after one quarter. Ottawa distanced
itself in the second with a 19-4 run and took a 41-16 lead at
halftime.

Louisburg shot 26 percent from the field and turnovers didn’t
help the Wildcat cause either as they had 18 turnovers that
led to 26 points. 
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Louisburg will try and get back on the winning track tonight
as the Wildcats host Wamego. Tipoff is set for 7:30 p.m.

LOU 12 4 8 10 — 34

OTT 22 19 24 6 — 71

LOUISBURG (1-1): Luke Schultz 1-4 5-6 7; Myles Vohs 2-7 0-2 6;
John Guetterman 2-2 1-1 5; Derek Frederick 1-6 2-2 5; Herschel
Strumberger 1-2 0-00 3; Billy Vohs 1-2 0-0 3; Gavin Lohse 1-2
0-0 2; Lance Callahan 1-2 0-0 2; Aiden Kennedy 0-0 1-2 1.
Totals: 10-35 9-15 34. 3-point field goals: 5, (M. Vohs 2, B.
Vohs, Strumberger)


